Minutes
Faculty Council
July 16, 2001
 Members Present:  Thomas Harden, Bob Fox, Gwen Bell, Joan Bass, Lari Arjomand, Nini Yang, Mara Burger.  Others present:  Elliott McElroy, Brad Rice.
 1.  Minutes.  Approval of the minutes of June 6 was deferred.
 2.  Faculty Manual Update.  Brad Rice distributed a hard copy of the draft Table of Contents of the on-line faculty manual and then used a data projector to highlight the points on which FC input is sought including promotion and tenure policy.  He reminded the Council that the previously expressed concern about the possibility that members of school and university P&T committees could be ruling on individuals who might soon rule on them had not been resolved so no change is reflected in the Manual.  Pres. Harden and others indicated that FC should address this issue soon.  Dr. Harden declared that policy on program phase-out should be drafted soon. Rice called the revised intellectual property and human subjects policies to the Council’s attention.  He mentioned that the Clayton State University process for BOR-mandated program review would also be included soon.   Syllabus guidelines for on-line courses as drafted by the Task Force for the SACS distance learning visit are included in the manual.   A revised draft of the faculty definition policy discussed at the June 6 FC meeting was distributed in hard copy. The Manual, in as complete a form as feasible, will be available to the SACS visiting committee by mid September.  There was some discussion of the best o-line format.  The URL for the draft manual was sent to FC by e-mail, and Dr. Rice asked members to send him any editorial or substantive suggestions they might have. 
 3.  President’s Remarks.  President Harden explained that construction staging including relocation of parking and marking of the fence line for the University Learning Center had begun.  The construction bid was somewhat lower than expected, so no items had to be cut.  In response to a question about class size, Pres. Harden indicated that each school had to respond to budget constraints and that reducing part-time faculty was one avenue selected.  Dr. McElroy said that he had encouraged the deans to be creative and efficient.  He added that it is possible that sections will be added if Fall enrollment turns out to be above budget estimates.
 Adjournment.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 3:30. 
 Submitted,
  
Bradley R. Rice
Secretary to the Council
